The Four Way Test

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Club Leaders



Robert D. Hulshouser President



Brad Marx President-Elect



Debbie Mitsch Membership Chair,Vice President



Robert D Frizell iPast President

Gregory E. Bruce



Jay Larsen Treasurer



Jim W. Paxton Bulletin Editor, Club Director



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Michael Soden Club Director, Club Executive Secretary



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Youth Service Chair



Darcy A. Dougherty
Club Director



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Green Valley Rotary Newsletter

A 100% Paul Harris Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/ Volume 23

Rotary Club Green Valley Program For October 03, 2016

Speaker: Donna Curry

Program: A Story of Dreams and Courage

"When I was a little girl, my first business was a lemonade stand on the golf course, since we lived next to it. My dad told me that one of his memories of me was looking out the window and watching me make change for the president of Park National Bank. Even then I had a desire to earn money.

Donna is currently with Subway Sandwiches.

Scribes

11-03-16: Brad Marx

11-10-16: Jim Paxton

11-17-16: Stephen Tucker

Rotary Recap: October 27, 2016 By: Debbie Mitsch & Jim Paxton

President Bob Hulhouser rang the bell to start the Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) meeting at 7:00 a.m., and once all of the members had made their way through the buffet line, the Pledge of Allegiance was led by Dave Jochman. This was followed by an inspirational quote chosen by President Bob and the introduction of guests by Debbie Mitsch. Club announcements are as follows:

Delinda Crampton announced that our Youth Exchange student Jasmine enjoyed her trip to California where she tried surfing, beach volleyball, and sea kayaking. This week-end Delinda's family will take her for a long week-end in Snow Canyon, Bryce, and Zion .National Parks.

Birthdays



Janet C. Pancoast November 02



Terry M. Perkins November 02

Heidi Woodruff November 28 **Debbie Mitsch** December 01



Wedding Anniversaries



Christine L. Smith **Nov 02**

Heidi Woodruff **Nov 11 Alex Grodzinsky Debbie Mitsch** Nov 23



Events November 2016

11/10 - Club Meeting: Steven

December 2016

12/01 - Brooklyn Mae Mohler 12/01 - Student of the Month -Rotary Club Green Valley meets

- The effort to bring a Rotaract Club to Nevada State College continues with an organizational meeting, scheduled for November 2, 2016.
- Bob Hulhouser announced that a successful Interact Symposium was held this past week-end, and the Coronado HS Interact club will soon be up and running.
- A special program is scheduled for Veteran's Day, when a retired USAF fighter pilot will address the group. Please let President Bob know if you are a Veteran for special recognition that day, November 10.
- The holiday season is just around the corner, and the Rotary Holiday party is scheduled for December 10. The club will meet as usual on December 22 and December 29.

Next, Mike Peterson was called upon to introduce the Student of the Month from Silverado College Preparatory & Career Technical High School, Luis Madera.

Luis has a 4.7 weighted grade point average with his AP bonus credits and is presently ranked number one in his class of 560 students. In addition to excelling in his academic studies, Luis also has been in a member of the Silverado Skyhawk Band for four years as a clarinetist. Luis has been a member of the Interact Club for several years and participates in all Interact functions that do not interfere with his band schedule. Luis will be applying to UCLA, Harvard, and UNLV to continue his studies, and plans to major in engineering. Luis was given an enthusiastic standing ovation by Rotarians and guests while his proud family looked on. He then modestly thanked the group and remarked what an honor it was to receive this recognition.

Mike Peterson chose "Navy Day" for the day's trivia. Gerry Holinski was exempted from fines when he wowed the audience with his knowledge of where the "poop deck" is located on Navy vessels!

Happy Buck and Dammit Dollar highlights included a scary warning from Mike Soden about identity theft, which he recently experienced on a personal level. Visiting Rotarian Paul Brenner shared that he had dinner in Vegas with a former Group Study Exchange Team Leader from Taiwan, whom he had met in his home state of PA. What a small Rotary world! Duane Frizell's son Joshua completed his Eagle Scout project, Bob Dworkin's son was recently in Vegas to be married, and Mike Peterson will be visiting Denver to watch his son's favorite football team, the Broncos. Our Youth Exchange student Jasmine is excited to celebrate Halloween and will assume the character of Batgirl when she goes trick- or- treating for the first time in her life. Silverado Principal Robert Marrs was celebrating his birthday and paid a dollar not to be sung too, but unfortunately it didn't work and a lousy rendition of Happy Birthday was belted out by all.

Dave Jochman then introduced the guest speaker, Dr. Mark Severino. Dave's wife is in the employ of Dr. Severino, which was why the Club was privileged to schedule this distinguished Reproductive Endocrinologist as our speaker. Dr. Severino shared many statistics and facts about infertility. Problems are attributed 40% to women, 40% to men, and 20% of the time both partners have issues. Specialty areas and research include In- vitro- fertilization (IVF), optimizing IVF stimulation protocols, and laparoscopy and microsurgery. It is interesting to note that several club members have had personal experience with IVF, which has resulted in the birth of healthy babies.

Art Macarios' ticket was drawn for the raffle, and he drew a seven. Therefore' the pot will continue to grow for next week. The group then recited the Four

Way Test, and the closing bell rang at 8:15 a.m., adjourning the meeting.

Another Rotary Roundup will be held Friday 5:30 p.m. at Black Mountain Grill

Spouses, partners, family and guests are all welcome. Attend for a great evening of conversation, laughter and camaraderie. We conclude by 8:00 p.m.

Guests:

Luis Madera - Silverado HS Student of the Month

Mariiela Madera - Parent Luis M. Madera - parent

Denise Madera Brian Cook - Guest of Gerry Holinski

Robert Mars- Silverado HS Principal Donna Curry- Guest of Gerry Holinski

Dr. Mark Severino - Speaker

Visiting Rotarians:

Paul Brenner, Hazleton, PA